
The January 19, 2023 Board of Recreation meeting was called to order by 
President M. Pascucci at 6:15pm. 
Present 
G. DiPasquale 
M. Pascucci                                           
T. Mele 
M. Monteyne 
D. Palazzo 
N. Ricca 
Absent 
D. Alvino 
D. Andriani 
Reorganization 
George DiPasquale made the motions and Tom Mele seconded the motions for 
the following: 
Reappoint Mark Monteyne as Board of Recreation Director-all in favor 
Reappoint Debbie Barone as Board of Recreation Secretary- all in favor 
Reappoint Mickey Pascucci as Board of Recreation President-all in favor 
Reappoint Dan Palazzo as Board of Recreation Vice President-all in favor  
Minutes of the Previous Meeting 
Dan Palazzo made a motion to accept the previous minutes and Nancy Ricca 
seconded it.  
Council Liaison 
In the absence of Councilwoman D. Andriani, there was no report except to 
congratulate and welcome two new police officers to the Totowa Police 
Department-Patrol Officers Fina Matranga and Nicholas Duncan. 
Citizens to be Heard 
None 
Correspondence 
Santa letters 
Financial 
Current balance is  
Personnel 
No report 
Pool 
Closed 
Field and Grounds 
No report  
Permits 
No new permits given out 
Old Business 
Trolley Ride-success-all runs were booked completely, this year there was no 
charge to ride and sing carols 
Santa Letters- great deal of participation, many letters received and answered 
 
 



New Business 
Bunny Breakfast-will be held on April 1st again at the Barnyard Carriage House-
this year there will be a cap on how many participants will attend 
Car Show-the 4th annual Car Show will be held on April 23rd 
Totowa Day-this year Totowa is 125 years old-Totowa Day will be held on 
Saturday, June 10th with a rain date of Sunday, June 11th  
PAL 
No report 
Report from the Directors 
Quote from Mark Monteyne- “Life is like a book, some chapters are sad, some 
are happy, and some are exciting, but if you never turn the page, you will never 
know what the next chapter has in store for you.” 
 
Motion to adjourn was made by Nancy Ricca and seconded by George 
DiPasquale  at 6:45pm   
 
The next meeting will be held on Thursday, February 9, 2023 at 7:30pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Debbie Barone 
Secretary, Board of Recreation 


